BRIEF HISTORY OF COWPENS NATIONAL BATTLEFIELD

Cowpens National Battlefield commemorates the January 17, 1781, battle between American patriot forces under command of Brigadier General Daniel Morgan and British forces under Lieutenant Colonel Banastre Tarleton.  The battle at the “Cow Pens” is recognized by historians as one of the most important of the American Revolution.

Coming on the heels of a patriot victory at nearby Kings Mountain on October 7, 1780, it was the second successive staggering defeat for British forces under General Charles Cornwallis.  Only nine months after the Battle of Cowpens, Cornwallis was forced to surrender his weak and weary army to General George Washington at Yorktown, Virginia in October 1781.

Although Cornwallis’ surrender effectively ended the Revolution, sporadic fighting continued until late 1783, when the last British forces were withdrawn from the colonies.

The first physical recognition given the Battle of Cowpens took place in 1856 with construction of a monument by the Washington Light Infantry of Charleston, South Carolina.

On March 4, 1929, the United States Congress recognized the importance of the battle by creating Cowpens National Battlefield Site.  It consisted of approximately one acre of land at the former intersection of South Carolina Highways 11 and 110.  The area was placed under the management of the War Department.  A second monument, the one now standing outside the park Visitor Center, was constructed with appropriated funds and unveiled in April of 1932.  The monument was moved to its present location when the highways were relocated during the expansion of the park in the 1970’s.

Management of Cowpens National Battlefield was transferred to the National Park Service on August 10, 1933, from the War Department.  Today, 842.56 acres are incorporated into an area that serves to protect the historic battlefield scene.  The cost of restoration and development, completed in June 1981 was $4.8 million.

The park plays host to approximately 200,000 visitors annually.  It is open 362 days per year from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. (closed Thanksgiving, Christmas, and New Years Days.)  We look forward to serving you and your group or family.

For more information, please call (864) 461-2828 or write:  Cowpens National Battlefield, Post Office Box 308, Chesnee, South Carolina  29323.  Visit our webpage at http://www.nps.gov/cowp/.

